College of Health Professions
College Council Summary & Actions
October 28, 2020


Announcements/Information
1. Dean’s Seminar, November 5, 7 p.m. (Virtual)
2. CHP Retreat, November 11, 12-4 p.m.:  Room for the retreat has been changed to Willow Hall 224.
3. Fall Bobcat Day, November 21
4. Undergraduate and Graduate Admissions:  At this time, freshmen and graduate application numbers look good. A new university recruiting focus is on larger freshmen scholarships.
5. [bookmark: _Hlk54785275]Council for Inclusive Excellence:  Dr. Valarie Fleming, representative for the RRC on the council, provided an update on the last meeting. The university is being proactive in building relationships across campuses related to restorative justice. Other agenda items included:  
· Updates on the Naming Taskforce: Charged with renaming 2 residence halls in SM and 2 streets on RRC; they will be soliciting stakeholder input.
· Taskforce for DEI training:  Investigating what peers are doing regarding faculty and staff training.
6. Alpha Eta Society Update:  Executive Council members will be recognized with a certificate. 
7. Other
a. Council of Academic Deans (CAD) discussed post-election concerns. The university is planning activities in the quad to try to provide positive interactions.
b. Ms. Yvonne Rhodes, University News Service, is requesting positive stories regarding the impact of changes in teaching methods. Send stories directly to Ms. Rhodes.

General Discussion
1. COVID-19 Updates – handout:  University administration continues to monitor data and encourages faculty, staff, and students to continue following CDC guidelines.
2. Budget Planning:  Due date to return requests to Ms. Julia Palacios for summer budget needs is November 6.
3. Spring, Summer, and Fall 2021 Classes:  Fall budget needs will be discussed at the retreat; spring and summer plans should be completed before the retreat.
4. CHP Research Activities:  Two applicants were interviewed with a split recommendation from the committee. The final decision was deferred to the Dean.
5. Integrity of Student Testing:  Dr. Fleming shared her experience with online testing using Canvas and the quiz log on Canvas for monitoring. She had a few concerns with a few students. She elected to report to the Honor Council. Only one student requested Honor Council review. The Honor Council did not support the findings, stating that Canvas log reporting was not deemed 100% accurate and recommended no penalty for the student. This is provided as information only.
6. Summer Budgets:  See #2 in Old Business.

Off Agenda
1. Dean announced renovations in Avery are to begin in December 2020 to accommodate Radiation Therapy and Health Information Management Fall 2021.
